
 

Junior Newsletter 22nd May 2020,   

Hi everyone,  

Another week has flown by and we reach the end of what would 
have been our Summer 1 half term at school. I’d like you to use 
our ‘reflective’ super learning power and think about the 
following questions: 

What have you become better at? This could be anything - reading, riding a bike, tidying up.  

What new things have you learnt how to do?  

What has changed about you? Are you more patient? Have you grown? Are you fitter? 

It would be lovely to hear your thoughts. Please email me, or your teachers and let us know. To give 
you an example, I have become better at baking cakes. I have learnt how to use Microsoft Teams 
(very useful for school meetings) and in terms of changes, my very curly hair seems to be getting 
straighter! 

It seems so strange that we haven’t seen so many of you for so long now. I do hope that you are all 
well and staying safe. I know that lots of you have been making the most of the sunny weather and 
going for walks and bike rides outside. It has been really nice to see some of you when I have been 
out and about too. Hopefully the weather will be just as sunny next week when we are on our half 
term holiday and we don’t have to do so much home learning!  

 

Congratulations to our recent star of the week winners. This week’s winners have continued to show 
our six super learning powers at home – whether that be being resilient when learning new skills, 
respectful when being helpful and supportive or ready to tackle new ventures and home learning. Our 
stars this week are: 

Nile: Robert G. for adapting so well to all the changes and being great at home and school when he 
is in. All the 6 super learning powers;  

Ganges: Lula R. for being resourceful and keeping everyone happy at home in lockdown; 

Amazon: Beau H. for his responsible attitude to home learnings – and great cooking too!  

Danube: Betsey G. for showing fantastic resilience when she is finding things tough; 

Mississippi: William G. for being ready and respectful in Key Worker School; 

Yangtze: Bella Mae B. for her readiness to work on home learning tasks and for sending such 
lovely, positive emails;  

 



Caspian: Sophie H. for her respectful sign thanking the NHS; 

Aegean: Belle C. for writing an amazing fantasy story and responsible home learning. 

Great job everyone!  

 

 

A final plea from me this week: please try to send a reply to the email that your teachers send you 
in the week. It doesn’t have to be long (although we love it when you send us pictures and stories of 
what you have been up to) and it stops us from worrying if we don’t hear from you. As always, we are 
here to help and support you, so please stay in touch.  

 

Stay safe, stay healthy and keep smiling – you’re all amazing!  

Miss Lewis and the Junior Team 

lewisj@mayfield.portsmouth.sch.uk 

 

 


